
 

 

Waterville Estates Village District 

Snowmaking Committee Minutes - June 22, 2021 

 

The meeting was called to order at 16:04 hours on June 22, 2021. Present were Richard Leblanc, Jaime Oldmixon, 

Mark O’Hara, Chris Winkler, and Gerry Panuczak. David Ketchum attended as a guest. 

Mr. Panuczak motioned that Chris Winkler and Charles Goodhue be moved to advisory member per their 

recommendations. Jaime Oldmixon seconded the motion. All members present voted affirmative. 

Mr. O’Hara shared the preliminary report from Scott Barthold regarding the two phased approach to snowmaking 

at Campton Mountain. The cost to complete the study is $3,750. The year one recommendation would include 

using untreated water from the municipal supply to make snow on all of the Lazy 8 trail. The year two 

recommendation would be to use water from the lower pond at the Community Center to make snow on the 

entire Campton Mountain. To achieve the year one recommendation, we would have to secure a power source to 

the pump house, purchase a booster pump, cut and Y valve the main water supply from the wells, and create 

infrastructure up the Lazy 8 trail to feed the snow guns. Jaime Oldmixon motioned to approve the expenditure of 

$3,750 to complete the study. Mr. Panuczak seconded the motion. Mr. O’Hara suggested that he would approach 

the WEA Board for the funding. All members present voted affirmative. Mr. O’Hara will notify Mr. Barthold, and 

begin to develop a timeline to complete year one. Mr. Ketchum discussed where the infrastructure would be 

placed as to not interfere with trail development on the mountain.  

The next meeting will be July 6, 2021 at 16:00 hours.  

The meeting was concluded at 17:05 hours on June 22, 2021. 

Respectfully Submitted 

Gerry Panuczak 


